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PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING 

HELD AT PARISH COUNCIL OFFICE, 9 THE COTTAGES, MARKET GREEN, 

COTTINGHAM  

AT 7PM ON TUESDAY 30th MAY 2023 

 

MINUTES 

 

 

PRESENT:  Chairman: Cllr Casson 

Cllrs: Kemp, Duke, Graves, Ward, Marten, C Cantrell, P Cantrell 

Deputy Clerk: Pape 

4 members of the public  

 

1844    TO ELECT A CHAIRMAN 

 

Current Planning Chairman Cllr Casson opened the meeting.   

It was proposed by Councillor Duke, seconded by Councillor Ward and agreed unanimously 

that Cllr Casson be elected as Chairman. 

 

1845 DECLARATION OF INTERESTS  

 

Cllrs Duke declared a non-pecuniary interest in agenda item 1849. 

 

 

1846 TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE APOLOGIES 

 

 There were no apologies. 

 

 

1847 TO RECEIVE CORRESPONDENCE & NOTICES OF DECISION (SEE ATTACHED 

SHEET) 

 

 1847.1   Notices of Decision were circulated to Councillors in advance of the meeting. 

 

 1847.2   The Deputy Clerk informed the Committee of the National Grid Electricity 

Transmission (NGET) proposal to upgrade the high voltage electricity network between a 

new substation to the north of Hull and a new substation at High Marnham in 
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Nottinghamshire, the Parish Council had been contacted as it lies within 1km of the NGET 

emerging preferred corridor. Cllrs were invited to attend an introduction webinar on 5th June 

2023 

                       

1848    TO CONSIDER PLANNING APPLICATIONS OUTSTANDING SINCE THE DATE OF 

THE LAST MEETING 

 

1848.1   Cllrs considered Planning Applications outstanding since the date of the last 

meeting. 

 

     See Appendix A for full planning comments. 

 

 

1849    TO DISCUSS PROPOSED ELECTRIC VEHICLE (EV) RECHARGING PARKING 

SPACES – FINKLE STREET AND GEORGE STREET, COTTINGHAM 

 

1849.1   Cllrs discussed the Parish Council response to be sent to East Riding Council 

Traffic Management department. It was agreed that whilst the Parish Council generally 

supports EV charging points, these should be installed in car parks as opposed to residential 

streets, it was also acknowledged that George Street was totally unsuitable due to frequent 

flooding issues. 

 

Resolved: Parish Office to send response to East Riding Council 

 
   

1850 ITEMS FOR THE NEXT AGENDA (DISCUSSION ITEMS ONLY)   

 

1850.1   Cllr Kemp requested a site visit to Swift Caravans be arranged to enable the Parish 

Council to better understand their operations, Parish Office to organise. 

 

 Resolved: Parish Office to arrange site visit to Swift Caravans 

 

1850.2    Cllr Casson requested Planning Training be arranged for new Cllrs via East Riding 

& North Lincolnshire Local Councils Association (ERNLLCA), Parish Office to organise. 

 

Resolved: Parish Office to arrange Planning training 

 

1850.3   Cllr Casson requested Pauline Labourne, East Riding Council Principal Tree 

Officer, be invited to a future pre-planning meeting to provide refresher training on planning 

applications for trees, Parish Office to organise. 

 

Resolved: Parish Office to contact Pauline Labourne, East Riding Council Principal 

Tree Officer. 

 

 

1850.4    Cllr Casson requested Duncan Taylor, Director of Estates, Facilities & 

Development at Hull University Teaching Hospitals NHS Trust, be invited to a future pre-

planning meeting to provide an update on the hospital car parking facilities, Parish Office to 

organise. 
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Resolved: Parish Office to contact Duncan Taylor, Director of Estates, Facilities & 

Development at Hull University Teaching Hospitals NHS Trust 

 

Items for next agenda: 

 

To confirm dates of future Planning Meetings  

 

 

Date of Next Planning Meeting (dependent on applications received): Tuesday 27th June 2023 

 

There was no other business, and the Chairman closed the meeting at 7:40pm.  

 

………………………………………….. Chair of the Parish Council       

 
 
 
 
 
 


